KIRKHILL PRIMARY SCHOOL – PARENT STAFF COUNCIL
· MINUTES OF PSC AGM AND FIRST MEETING OF THE SCHOOL SESSION – 1ST SEPTEMBER 2016

PRESENT -
Lisa Beveridge



Jackie Bonar



Lesley Spence



Gemma Armstrong



Abi Macmillan



Graeme Barrie



Andreea Nicolau




Lesley Henderson



Laura Dunn




Graham Thomson



Kirsty Matthews



Karen Tomczynski

APOLOGIES -
Councillor Boyle



Councillor Calder



Councillor Campbell



Helen Outram

	Discussion Point
	Action

	Graeme Barrie welcomed everyone to our new school session and everyone introduced themselves to our two new attendees.
	

	Graeme Barrie gave an overview of the function of the PSC 
The Community Council are going to issue a small cheque towards the cost of the float, to the school.  Well done again to all for our efforts.  
	

	Kirsty and Graham presented the funding report for the last year.  We had some new events and overall we did very well.  To summarise – this time last year we only had £213 in the bank account, we held a number of successful events, Children’s Discos, Christmas Fair, Movie Afternoon, Bingo Night and start this session with a healthier £754.  Accounts have been audited and approved.
It was suggested we issue a small flyer to promote PSC with key messages of fundraising achieved last year and events planned for this year.
	LS



	Discussion held re Benmore and Lowport assistance.  It was agreed, as per previous years that Benmore would be subsidised by £10 per pupil and Lowport by £5 per pupil.  The P7 transition camp wouldn’t be subsidised as the PSC has traditionally bought ties for the pupils going to the Academy.  All fundraising, would apart from the two external trips, be raised for the good of the whole school, not for individual trips for certain classes.
	

	Local Disbursement Fund – Councillor Calder had invited us to apply for this WLC fund.  We were successful in being granted £100.   This is going to be used to enhance learning resources and experiences for our pupils.  Lesley to provide receipt to Kirsty and copy given to Lesley S for submitting to WLC.

Many thanks to Councillor Calder for facilitating our grant
	LH

KM

LS

	Thanks also to Aegon financial provider for their donation to our funds of £25
	KT

	Election of ‘officers’

Jackie Bonar and Abi Macmillan proposed and seconded the committee, as follows:-

Graeme Barrie – Chairman

Karen Tomczynski – Vice Chair

Treasurers – Graham Thomson, Kirsty Matthews

Secretary – Lesley Spence
	

	Key dates for the diary:-
PSC meeting dates – issued on school calendar and out to all pupils this week.

13th October at 6.30 pm (parent/carer consultations on hence later start time)

23rd February at 6 pm

27th April at 6 pm

15th June at 6 pm

(we may have additional meetings to discuss an additional fundraiser or two, throughout the session)

Fundraisers planned so far:-
27th October – Halloween Discos

24th November – Christmas Fair

January (date TBA) – Family Ceilidh/Disco

30th March – Spring Fling Disco

(Claire Russell had suggested possible Ceilidh Night, agreed good idea to try, so Graeme Barrie going to see about venue and entertainment and come back to us with proposals)

Summer Term – We will be hosting another Movie Afternoon (possibly showing two films to cater for different age groups).  We will definitely be having another Pies, Peas and Bingo Night for all the family.  Dates to be advised.
	

	Gemma suggested perhaps we could try to have few key people taking on some event organising, rather than everyone trying to do everything.  This was agreed good idea.
Graham, Graeme, Gemma and Abi will arrange Christmas Fair.  Graham Thomson – will co-ordinate Christmas Fair in terms of who is going where (additional meeting to be held for those interested in being involved in this on Monday at 7pm)

Abi Macmillan – agreed to take on raffle – contacting possible donars asap – LS and JB to give details of previous donators

Gemma – happy to co-ordinate disco evenings
	GT

AM

LS/JB

GA

	Bags 2 School – discussion about running this again.  Karen and Gemma to investigate logistics and report back.
	GA/KT


	Discussion about PSC numbers – we can still do with more parents/ carers being involved, at the moment we do have a class representative at all stages, but we really would appreciate more help, the more helpers, the more the workload is shared and we can raise even more for the benefit of pupils. 
	


Next full meeting to be on 13th October at 6.30pm (after parental/carer consultations, hence slightly later start time)

